
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN  

         MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 9, 2019  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 11626 in the amount of $282.15 from Alotek Construction for building 

permit 1107 for 53 Wilbur Rd.  

Laura Barrett returned the Boston Post Road Cane for the oldest citizen in Surry.  

Jamison Hines discussed the possibility of rearranging the vehicles in the fire station and highway garage 

to better use the available space. He also discussed refurbishing the newest truck to maintain 

credentials rather than purchasing a new truck. He has been researching used fire trucks as an 

alternative to purchasing a new truck.  

Jamison Hines also spoke suggested the library contract for interlibrary loan. There is a general fee for 

the service but would be helpful to residents. 

The selectmen discussed purchasing a backhoe with a front end loader as a way to better maintain the 

culverts in town and keeping the tractor with the rake for road work.  It was also noted the town truck 

does not have a trailer hitch and should be added. Jamison Hines will research government surplus for a 

used backhoe.  

The Town of Surry received $344.04 in cash from the Surry Recreation Committee to be deposited into 

the general for to be used as partial payment for the Surry Fire Department chicken BBQ for Old Home 

Day.  

Bruce Smith spoke with the selectmen about the tax collectors deed for Von Krebs Cinterino and Gary 

Kinyons advice  on how to properly handle putting it back into their ownership including the fees they 

are responsible for. He also spoke with the selectmen briefly about the setting the tax rate.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the eftps payment.  

The selectmen signed the reimbursement to Jay Croteau for direct assistance for a resident. 

The selectmen signed the state deposits for Aug 29, 2019 and Sept 5, 2019.  

Deborah Milvae spoke with the town clerk about a cemetery lot she had spoken with Bob Bergevin 

about purchasing. Jill Lane will contact Bob Bergevin about what was agreed upon and how to proceed 

with the purchase.  



The selectmen discussed the contents listed in the safety deposit box and if the town could use a firebox 

instead. 

The selectmen signed the grant for reprogramming the fire department radios.  

The culvert study was updated for the culvert on the end of the Farm Rd.  

The MS-1 has been uploaded in preparation for setting the tax rate.   

John Berglund spoke with the selectmen about the person doing the data verification for Avitar without 

identifying himself and checking to see if anyone was home.  

Jamison Hines motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Crotau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The Red Cross request for donation has been added to the budget folder.  

Eric Eicher motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

  

 


